

Plandome Heights

37 Orchard Street, Manhasset, New York 11030 Tel: (516) 627-1136 Fax: (516) 627 1393 www.plandomeheights-ny.gov

Kenneth C. Riscica Mayor

Daniel Cataldo Silva Ferman Gus Panopoulos Dianne Sheehan Alvin Solomon Norman Taylor Trustees

Arlene Drucker Clerk -Treasurer

Lisa Fanuka Deputy Clerk

Katherine Hannon Court Clerk Special Projects Associate

Cye E. Ross, Esq. Village Justice

Mary Breen Corrigan Prosecutor

Edward P. Butt, RA, AIA Building Inspector Stormwater Mgmt. Officer

Bart Giusto
Emergency Mgmt.
Coordinator

Maryann Grieco Architectural Review Board, Chair

Eugene O'Connor Zoning and Appeals Board, Chair

Trey HarraganTechnology Advisory
Board, Chair

June 30, 2021

Dear Residents:

Just quickly, I write to update you on three things (only good news).

- 1. American Rescue Plan ("ARP") Monday, the Trustees met by Special Meeting to take action to address the July 9 deadline for requesting funds under the ARP (COVID-19 relief). The use of these funds is restricted and evolving. Our Village may, or may not have needs that would qualify. After discussion & debate, we decided to request an allocation of funding in order to preserve maximum opportunity for residents. More as this develops.
- 2. Roads and gas mains; new plan We are at the "starting line" of a new plan. Our 2021 plan is to bid, contract and pave Bournedales; instead, we learned of, and need to adjust to, NatGrid's gas main plans.
- 3. <u>Waterway/Neck</u> The Village Engineer, Building Inspector, Clerk and I met with NatGrid this week to discuss road restoration and "<u>walk the site</u>" of the first gas main project. The road restoration will consist of (1) a permanent restoration of the road opening <u>holes</u> (2) followed by a <u>plan</u> for "half street paving." The target is for individual openings to be done in the coming weeks and the paving in the Fall.

The gas main/paving project is a <u>major undertaking</u>, and <u>it was not in our plans</u>. The overall timing is shaping up like this: Waterway/Neck - <u>now/Fall</u>, Cove/Beachway - <u>Fall/Winter</u>, Bournedales - <u>Winter/Spring</u>. NatGrid cannot accommodate our desire to pave Bournedales in 2021. Shore Road will <u>not</u> need gas mains but probably paving. More to come.

Since this was not planned, we need time and space to develop, bid and communicate our plans. The Trustees and I <u>look forward to doing the hard work ahead</u>. And, your <u>patience is appreciated</u>. I think this will be great!

Nearly all residents will be affected. And when we are done, I expect 70% of the gas mains in the Village to be brand new and 85% of the paved roads will be new or near new. This is an exciting prospect for the Village. As always, your comments, questions and complaints are cheerfully accepted. Mayor@PlandomeHeights-NY.gov

Sincerely,

INCORPORATED VILLAGE OF PLANDOME HEIGHTS

Kenneth C. Riscica

Mayor